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Dear Parents, 

 

As the semester comes to a successful close, I am filled with gratitude and 

joy reflecting on the past year. I would like to sincerely thank all parents for your 

support and trust in our school. Your participation and collaboration have made 

our educational efforts smoother. In the days to come, we will continue to work 

together to support the learning and growth of our children, creating an 

environment filled with love and happiness, where they can build confidence 

and the ability to learn independently on their journey of knowledge exploration. 

 

Additionally, I want to express my appreciation for the children who have 

wholeheartedly enjoyed their time learning at Kau Yan this semester. The topics 

and areas explored across all levels this year have truly blossomed, reflecting 

the diverse interests of each group of children. Their sharing has sparked 

discussions from various perspectives. Moreover, the number and variety of 

outdoor excursions have been greater and broader than in previous years. I 

particularly admire the courage and persistence the children have shown during 

the learning process. They are often filled with curiosity, eager to explore and 

willing to try new things. This attitude of seeking truth and novelty is an essential 

foundation for their future learning and growth. 

 

As the semester ends, I frequently hear children confidently sharing, "I’m 

about to promote to another grade!" and "I’ve grown up; I can do many things 

without help!" Their expressions of confidence are truly heartwarming. I hope 

every child can maintain this passion for knowledge, carrying the rich 

experiences and joys from this year into the new school year with a positive 

mindset to face various challenges as they smoothly transition into the next 

learning stage. 

 

For our K3 graduates who will soon enter primary school, we completed 

an imperfect yet unforgettable graduation day camp yesterday. Although the 

weather was not as expected, our Heavenly Father loved us, allowing us to 

arrive at the campsite "dry and comfortable" despite the storm. Inside, we 

enjoyed the day camp activities prepared by all the teachers for them before 



the last day of school. I hope each graduate carries beautiful memories and the 

knowledge and skills learned in kindergarten, stepping confidently into the 

future. Every new environment is a new exploration, and may they clearly see 

the unique abilities bestowed upon them by our Heavenly Father, maintaining 

an attitude of courage as they pursue and achieve their dreams. 

 

Finally, I wish everyone a pleasant summer vacation. Relax and enjoy 

every moment of life. I look forward to seeing you again in the new semester 

and sharing more stories of learning and growth! Graduates, remember to come 

back and share your primary school experiences with us! Jesus loves you! 

 

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

KWAN Shan, Principal 


